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ARVILLE COLLEGE 

Apr. • May 1968 

SUMMER TEAMS TO TOUR 

The trustees have approved two sum­
mer teams to tour on behalf of the col­
lege this summer; a boys' quartet, the 
Guardsmen, and a girls' trio, the Vic­
tors. 

The Guardsmen will be touring in 
churches in Michigan, Ohio, Pennsyl­
vania, New York, New Jersey, Massa­
chusetts, Connecticut, Maryland, Vir­
ginia, and West Virginia. The Victors 
will be t o u r i n g in Indiana, Illinois, 
Michigan, Wisconsin, Minnesota, and 
Iowa. 

The teams will be fulfilling a two­
f o I d purpose: Providing a spiritual 
ministry for the churches and acquaint­
ing the churches with the ministry of 
the college by the use of slides. 

Guardsmen Quartet 

From left to right: Dennis Bunting, 
Waterloo, Iowa; Philip Mohler, Litch­
field, O h i o; Philip Senseney, pianist, 
Atlantic City, New Jersey; Ron Spieth, 
East Clary, Indiana; and Lyle Ander­
son, Des Moines, Iowa. 

Victors Trio 

From left to right: Darlene Fitch, 
Jamesville, New York; Laura Taylor, 
Eldora, Iowa; Margaret Anderson, De­
catur, Illinois; and Esther Greenwood, 
pianist, Cedarville, Ohio. 

PASTORS' CONFERENCE 
A special conference has been arrang­

ed for Pastors on campus September 9-12 
this comilllg faU. Featured speaker will 
be Dr. Kenneth Masteller, honorary 
ailumnus and pastor of the Haddon 
Heights (N. J.) Baptist Church. Faculty 
of the college will also participate in 
thiis time of fellowship and inspiration. 

Pastor,s are invited to be the guests of 
the college with free room and board. 
Upcoming bulletins will reveal furthea_, 
details. Reservations are presently being 
received by: Dr. James T. Jeremiah, 
Cedarvilile College, Cedarville, Ohio 
45314. 

PILOT ALUMNI STUDY 
A preliminary study of graduates 

since 1953 has been completed, Of the 
551 graduates, 343 sent in their forms 
for a return of 62.2%. The following re­
sults were evident: 

109 -31.8% Full-time Christian 
service 

168 -49.0% Part-time Christian 
service 

66 - 19.2% No :reply (left blank) 

343 100.0% 

SOUL-WINNING 
CONFERENCE 

Teenage soul-winning will be the 
theme of the 1st Annual Soul-Winning 
Conference to be held on campus April 
12th and 13th. The confe1'ence is spon­
sored by the Christian Service Depart­
ment and conducted by the Swordbear­
ers, an active Christian service group. 

The Swordbearers have been engaged 
in soul-winning and establishment of a 
church in London, Ohio. The conference 
workshops are designed to share with 
church youth and youth leaders of Ohio 
and surounding areas techniques for 
application in rest homes, jails, street 
meetings, social gatherings, Bible clubs, 
one-to-one situations, etc. 

Featured speakers will be Dr Fred M. 
Barlow of Regular Baptist Press and 
Dr James T. Jeremiah, president of 
Cedarville College. The pre-registration 
fee of 50¢ per person should be sent 
to: Mr. Bill Smith, Cedarville College, 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314. Further details 
wil be distributed by mail. 

If 62.2% is a valid return, the trend 
would seem to indicate that the spiritu­
al, goals of Cedarville College are being 
realized to a considerable extent. About 
80.8% of the 343 graduates replying are 
involved in Christian service. 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

The 1915 edition of The Cedrus, the Cedarville College yearbook for 
that year, stated the purposes of the college in the following passage: 

"Cedarville College was founded with the sublime object in view of 
advancing the interest of God on earth. The training of young men for 
the Gospel ministry, the education of young men and women for mission­
ary service at home and abroad, and for work as laymen in the Sabbath 
School and in the church, were the purpose for which it was established. 
The development of Christian life and character in those who should go 
out into the world, into business and professional circles, into the arena 
of public life, and into the sacred precincts of the home, and carry with 
them some of the splendid inspiration and lofty principles imbibed at 
Cedarville College, was not overlooked." 

Today, the purposes of the college are essentially unchanged as they 
are stated in the new 1968-69 college catalog ready for distribution in 
May. 

The first of these seven purposes declares that we shall attempt "to 
undergird the student in the fundamentals of the Christian faith, and to 
stimulate him to evaluate knowledge in the light of scriptural truth." 
This may be construed as a purpose to indoctrinate our students. With­
out apology we state that this is one of our reasons for existence as a 
college. Though they may deny it, the secular colleges have ei,ther as a 
stated, or an apparent purpose the indoctrination of students in the 
philosophies of men. This often involves an open antagonism to God and 
the Bible. Many students in non-Christian colleges have reported state­
ments by professors which are made to ridicule the Christian faith. Why 
should the Christian college, therefore, shun its responsibility of a posi­
tive declaration of Bible truth? That this purpose is Biblical, we believe, 
can be shown by such references as Colossians 2: 6, 7; and Ephesians 
4:14, "As ye have therefore received Christ Jesus the Lord, so walk ye 
in Him, rooted an:d built up in him, and established in the faith, as ye 
have been taught, abounding therein with thanksgiving . . . That we 
henceforth be no more children, tossed to and fro, and carried about with 
every wind of doctrine, by the sleight of men, and cunning craftiness, 
whereby they lie in wait to deceive." 

The third purpose of the college states that one of the academic ob­
jectives is "to increase the students' awareness of the world of ideas and 
events which have produced, and are influencing our contemporary cul­
ture." Many courses in the college curriculum are designed to accomplish 
this purpose. For this reason Cedarville College students will pursue 
studies in science, history, social studies, political science, philosophy and 
other related subjects. This, we trust, will prepare them to become like 
the "children of Issachar ... men that had understanding of the times 
to know what ... to do and all their brethren were at their command­
ment" (I Chronicles 12 :32). Scholarship must point to leadership if it 
is to be practical. Christians of every degree of knowledge must "Walk 
circumspectfully (live purposefully, worthily, accurately) not as fools, 
but as redeeming the time, because the days are evil" (Ephesians 5: 15, 
16). 

Will you continue to pray for Cedarville, and give sacrificially that 
these purposes may 'become a reality to many of our Christian youth now 
and in the future? 

ACADEMIC CREDIT FOR 
FOREIGN TRAVEL 

The faculty of Cedarville C o 11 e g e 
has approved a policy which w o u 1 d 
grant up to four quarter hours credit 
for completion of appropriate foreign 
travel. Interested students should be ap­
prised of the following rules: 1) Ad­
vance arrangements must be made with 
the registrar and faculty advisor. 2) 
Regular tuition rates apply. 3) Credit 
will be granted under the provisions for 
Independent Study listed in the most 
recent college catalog. 

A 21-day journey to Europe and the 
Holy Land under the direction of trus­
tee, Rev. Wilbur C. Rooke, pastor of 
EucHd-Nottingham Church in Euclid, 
Ohio, is planned for June 5th through 
26th. The trip will include Italy, Israel, 
Greece, Switzerland, Scotland, and Eng­
land and wm cost $898 per person all 
expenses paid from Cleveland Ohio. 

Further information may be secured 
from the tour director: Rev. WHbur C. 
Rooke, Euclid - Nottingham Baptist 
Church, 18901 Lake Shore Boulevard, 
Euclid, Ohio 44119. 

TRUSTEE RESOLUTION 
The Board of Trustees of Cedarville 

College have adop,ted the following re­
solu1tion: "Whereas, it is the policy of 
CedarvHle College to uphold the Baptist 
d:iis·tinc,tive of separation of Church and 
State. Be it resolved that Cedarville Col­
lege maintain its facilities and academic 
program apart from government assist­
ance." 

ITINERARY 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

April 5-7 First Baptist Church, New 
Richmond, Ohio 

21-24 First Baptist Church, Niles, 
Ohio 

27-28 Firs,t Baptist Church, Paden 
City, West Virginia 

May 5 Calvary B a p t i s t Church, 
Sandusky, Ohio 

12 A.M. Broadman B a p ti s t 
Temple, Youngsville, Ohio 
P.M. Sitruthers Baptist 
Tabernacle, S.truthers, Ohio 

14 Southern Michigan Associa­
tion of R e g u 1 a r Baptist 
Churches, B e th e 1 Baptist 
Church, Brittain, Michigan 

16 First Baptist Church, Eldora, 
Iowa 

17 Commencement service, Alli­
son, Iowa 

19 A.M.Cedar Heights Baptist 
Church, Waterloo, Iowa 
P.M. W,alnut Street Baptist 
Church, Waterloo, Io\va 

25-26 First Baptist Church, Ox­
ford, Michigan 



FA CUL TY FACTS 
Dr. Clifford Johnson, academic dean, 

Dr. John Reed, profess1or of speech, D1·. 
Warren Webber, professor of music, Dr. 
James Jeremiah, president, and Mr. Dale 
Murphy, chairman of the board of trus­
tees, a.it tended the annual conference of 
the Association for Higher Educa,tion in 
Chicago Marrch 4-6. The theme w a s 
"Stress and Campus Response." 

Dr. Jack Riggs, as1sistant prof essoT of 
Bible, has completed his doctoral PJ.'O­

gram art; DaHas Theological Seminary 
and will receive the degree in May, He 
wl,go has become a member of the Evan­
gelical Theological Society and the Crea­
tion Research Society. 

Mr. Allen Monroe, assistant professor 
of socia,l science, attended the conference 
on political ecoil1Jomy sponsored by the 
Foundation for Economic Education 
Februairy 23-25. 

Miss June Kearney, assistant professor 
of physical educaition, attended the Na­
tional Convention of the American As­
sociation of Health, Physfoal Education, 
and Recreation in St. Louis March 29-
A pl'il 1. 

Dr. Donald Baumann, professor of 
bacteriology and chemistry, and Mr. 
Kenneth St. Clair, business manager and 
assfatant professor of busdness adminis­
tration, atbtended the Science l\tiateriaLs 
Brocurement Institute sponsored by the 
Nationail Association of Educalbional 
Buye1,s in Pittsburgh March 3-6. 

Dr. George Lawlor, professor of Greek 
amd Bible, recently taped five 30-minute 
messages on the Ecumenical Movement 
for WEEC-FM in Springfield, Ohio. The 
response was such that Cedarville Cof­
lege ,is issuing the f iv e messages in 
priruted form in one hinding available at 
the college bookstore. 

Mr. Richard Mcintosh, assisrbant pro­
fessor of Bible, and dean of studen:ts, at­
tended the Ohio Student Personnel Con­
ference a,t Wilmington College Ma:rch 
8th. He rulso attended the annual con­
ferences of the American College Per­
sonnel Association and the American 
Personnel and Guidance Assoc:ialt:iion 
meeting jointly in Detroit April 8-11. 

Dr. Merlin Ager, professor of educa­
tion, attended the annual meeting of the 
American Educational Research Associa­
tion in Chicago February 8-10. Dr. AgeT 
and Mr. Brad Moore, assistant profossor 
of education, attended the annual con­
vention of the Association for Student 
Teachiing in Chicago February 14-17. Dr. 
Ager will be teaching guidance and coun­
seling courses this summer at Bucknell 
University in Lewisburg, Pennsylvania. 

Miss Joy Mackay, dean of women and 
assistant professor of Christian educa­
tion, met wilth the deans of the GARB 
Indiana camps March 8th for seminar 

STUDENT RECRUITMENT 
Pastors and youth workers are keenly interested in ideas that will expose 

their young people to Christian colleges. We are including the following letter 

from Pastor Robert L. Domokos, Bible Baptist Church, Huntington, Indiana, so 

that others may share his suggestions on promoting Christian higher education. 

"Dear President Jeremiah: 
I would like to share with you my concern about the young people in om 

churches. For some time now I have been interested in the education of Christian 

Y om1g People. Many attend interdenominational schools, schools of a doctrinal 
persuasion other than Baptist, and some attend schools which are not distinctively 

Christian. I have wondered why! So I asked a few of them and found the follow­

ing consistent response: "This is the school about which I heard most." In other 
words, the school which was promoted, on the individual basis, in youth groups, 

or in churches was generally the one which was considered. The same was true 

in my life, (I am a graduate of Cedarville College and Grace Seminary). So in 

wondering how I could better promote our G.A.R.B. schools, I have proposed the 
following program. I presented it to my Official Board and they are in 100% 

agreement. 

1. Write to all our schools and secure all the information and material 

possible. 
2. Secure six male adults in the church to do the individual compilation of 

material in an orderly fashion. 
3. These six people will then give their presentation before the church. We 

will have one presentation each week, ten minutes in length, in the Sun­

day P .M. service. 
4. Material from the school emphasized that might well be made available 

on a table in the foyer of the church after the service. 

We would appreciate your helping us at this point. Please send us all the 

information from Cedarville College, such as 15 catalogs, 15 bulletins, and any 

other publications, newsletters leaflets, brochures, etc. in quantities of fifty. 
I am hoping that this program will be challenging to our young people, in­

formative for all our people, and helpful in promoting our schools in our church, 

state, as well as national fellowship. Thank you for your cooperation. Any counsel 

or help will be appreciated. 

(Printed With Permission) 

sessions in programming. She also has 
met recently with the leadeTs of 30 
churches in the Meadville and Erie, Pen­
nsylvapia area in workshops concerning 
the philosophy of Christian camping and 
Rfaff tfaining. 

Mr. Paul Gathany, station manager of 
WCDR-FM, attended the 25th National 
Convention of the National Association 
of Religious Broadcasters in Washing­
ton, D. C. 

Mr. Austin Elmore, associate profes­
sor in biological science, and Dr. Clif­
ford Johnson, academic dean, are co­
authors of the April-June quarter adult 
Sunday School curriculum published by 
Regular Baptist Press. The lessons are 
entitled, "Complete in Him" and con­
cern the Book of Colossians. 

Mr. William Thornton, associate pro­
fessor of music, has b e e n elected a 
deacon of the Gramd A venue Baptist 
Church in Fairborn, Ohio. He also has 
become a member of Phi Delita Kappa, 
a professiional educamon fra,ternity, in 
the Colorado State Co1lege c}i.apter, Mr. 
Thornton was one of the judges at the 
Brass Music Contes1t at Wittenbe,rg Uni­
versity March 16, 

Sincerely in Christ, 
Robert L. Domokos, Pastor" 

Dr. and Mrs. Warren Webber, college 
faculty members, have been included in 
the 1968 editfon of the Royal Blue Book 
published in London, England. The list­
ing is "an international register of the 
leaders of crmtempo,rary society" and is 
based largely upon hi.rth and accomplish­
ment. 

NEW FACULTY 
The Cedarville 

College f a m i 1 y 
welcomes a new 
member, Dr. Lar­
ry S. Helmick, as 
assistant profes­
sor in chemristry. 
Dr. Helmick, am 
alumnus, receiv­
ed hJis, bachelor's 
d ei g II.' ei e from 

Cedarville College in 1963. He arbtended 
Cerutral Sitate University from 1961-63 
and now has received his Ph.D. degree 
from Ohio University. Dr. Helmick and 
his wife, Catherine Walmsley, have a 
son, John Scott. Dr. Helmick majored in 
organic chemistry and is a member of 
the American Chemical Society. 



STUDENT FACTS 
The freshmen class assisted one of 

its members, Miss Glenda Welsh, so 
that she could travel to New York City. 
Miss Welsh played the role of Mrs. 
Cartwright in the play, "Tim Whosoev­
er," at the New York Hilton Hotel. 

Ronald Allerton, senior majoring in 
chemistry and mathematics, has been 
offered research or teaching assistant­
ships by four major universities. The 
institutions are Ohio State University, 
University of Maine, University of New 
Hampshire, and the University of 
Rhode Island. 

Mr. David Wall, a senior accounting 
major, is responsible for the Cedarville 
area meeting and surpassing its Red 
Cross blood donation quota for the first 
time. Some 132 units were collected to 
match a quota of 125. Of the 132, 120 
were college-related people. 

1967-68 Year Verse 
uJ esus Christ the same 
yesterday) and today 
ancl for ever". 

Hebrews 13:8 

Cedarville College 
ROth Anniver~ary 1RR7-19f>7 

PROSPECTIVE STUDENTS 
We have selected the following days 

for visiting the college because they 
include extracurricular activities. Groups 
planning a visit should write the Direc­
tor of Development for complete de-
tails. 
April 1-5 Missionary Conference 

8 Choralaires Talent Night 
13 Swordbearers S o u I-Win­

ning Conference 
16 Speech Recital 
19 Baseball with Defiance 

College 
College Band Concert 

20 Speech Recital 
Baseball with Defiance 
College 

23 Baseball with Central 
State University 

26 Baseball with Bluffton 
College 
Artist Series: Mr. J o h n 
Bartlett-Robert and E B. 
Browning program 

27 Senior Piano Recital 
Baseball with Bluffton 
College 

28 Baseball with Earlham 
College 

May 10-11 Baseball with Findlay 
College 
Spring Play 

Parents' Weekend 
21 Choralaires Concert 
25 Senior Piano Recital 

June 8 Commencement 

DEVELOPMENT NEWS 

Former residents of Cedar Hall (affectionately called "The Shack") may shed 
a nostalgic tear at the following news. Cedar Hall has been sold to a }Cenia con­
tractor. 

Harold Roden ('63), realto,r, i,s shown presenting a check for Cedar Hall to 
President Jeremiah. We are sorry thwt Cedar Hall could not be made into a museum 
with approprfate pictures of illus.trious alumni and serve as a fitting memorial to 
those who consecrated its halls. 

As progress is made, several of the small dormitories have been phased out. to 
make room for new ultra-modern residence facilities. With the construction of our 
new 220-bed Maddox Hall last year, the only small dormitory left is Harriman Hall, 
which houses 2,2 girls. 

The college is now able to limH two stude:ruts to a room. This progress is made 
possible by friends of the college purchas;ing bonds. We still have $250,000 of our 
college bonds available at the new iruterest rates of 5%, 6%, and 7%. If friends of 
the college would like complete informa1tion, maH the coupon. 

Please send me material on: 
O MAKING YOUR WILL D BOND 
D 
0 

LIKE-INCOME AGREEMENTS O GIFT ANNUITIES 
BEQUESTS, TRUSTS, AND INSURANCE OPPORTUNITIES 

Name~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~-

Address 

City ----------- State ----- Zip Code __ _ 

"FULFILLMENT OF FAITH" REPORT 
Phase One, revised building plans for next five years $824,000 

Library 
Gift received 

Balance needed for library 

Balance needed for next five years 

Bonds sold to finance dormitories 

$400,000 
293,402 

$106,598 

293,402 

$530,598 

$515,850 

CHURCH BASKETBALL TOURNEY 
The Junior Division of the anual bas­

ketball tournament held on campus has 
been concluded with Grace Baptist 
Church of Middletown, 0 h i o as the 
champion. Second place laurels go to 
Haddon Heights (N.J.) Baptist Church 
and third place honors to the Faith 
Baptist Church of Brookhaven, Pennsyl­
vania. Calvary Baptist Church of Belle­
fontaine, Ohio was granted the team 
sportsmanship award. 

Other churches with participating 
teams were: Dayton (Ohio) Baptist 
Temple; Immanuel Baptist of Colum­
bus, Ohio; Calvary Baptist of Paines­
ville, Ohio; First Baptist of Allegan 
Michigan; Windsor Village of Indiana~ 
polis; F i r s t Baptist of Blanchester 
Ohio; Norwood Baptist of Cincinnati: 
Emmanuel Baptist of Marion Ohio: 

'and Blessed Hope Baptist of 'Spring~ 
field, Ohio. 



MISSIONARY NEWS 
Miss Pat Good ('66) reports that the 
cool season in the Niger is about past. 
She seeks prayer partners for the salva­
tion of a little girl from a U.S. Aid Home 
now in school. 

Miss Grace Trimble (NG) nortes tha,t 
the new parsonage is gofog up art the 
work in Acre. Pedro, the Brazilian mis­
sionary, though in poor health continues 
to win converts to Christ. The A c r e 
church is in need of a pasltor. 

Mr. Raymond Reiner ('59) spent three 
weeks at Bonfim, an ABWE camp, in 
physical and spiritua1l activities with his 
dummy, Rudolfo. Permission has been 
granted for a possible trip to the U.S. 
in order to ferry a new airplane to the 
field in Brazil. 

Miss Kay Lamb ( '65) has received 
final refusal for admittance into India. 
She seeks guidance as she investigates 
other fields wi.th medical work. 

Dr. James and Esther Weiss Entner 
('61) are engaged in deputation work 
hoping for a November sailing. They 
will learn the language in Manila and 
eventually establish a base for medical 
evangelism on Palawan. They request 
prayer and aid in securing their neces­
sary support and equipment. 

Miss Jan Van Horn ( '66) is dilig-ently 
studying the Portuguese language .. She is 
anxious to put her training into practice 
and desires to learn quickly. Her barrels 
of belongings and supplies have not ar­
rived as yet. 

Mr. Gordon Wimer ('55) should have a 
new Land Rover by now. Electricity is 
now in the house. Future projects in­
clude cement floors and sealing the roof, 

Rev. David ('56) and Joan Austin 
(NG) Gardner are adjusting to life in 
New Guinea. They are praying for wis­
dom in selection of the best location in 
which to work. They are trying to avoid 
mixing the new language with the 
Philippine dialect. 

Miss Patsy King ('57) reports that a 
witchdoctor and two teenagers made pro­
fessions of faith on a recent outsfation 
trip. Bible Schoo1l opened in FebruaTy 
w1th 40 studoots. Idols seem to be the 
biggest problem for Africans. 

Mr. William Patterson ('54) in Ken­
tucky is having good attendance for Joy 
Club meetings, The parents are difficult 
to train to accept their responsibiliity in 
caring for their children's needs. Rain is 
needed to fill up the cistern - the only 
source of water. Wisdom is needed for 
planning of camp and DVBS. 

ANNUAL ALUMNI GIVING DRIVE II 
March 14, 1967- February 29, 1968 

Number Number % of Average AAG I 
Rank in class of donors Amount donors gift size standing Class 

1 37 20 $ 769.50 54.1% $38.48 7 1960 
2 117 52 $1215.14 44.4% $23.37 1 1964 
3 119 45 $1044.50 87.8% $23.21 5 1965 
4 46 13 $ 664.75 28.3% $51.13 11 1962 
5 115 23 $ 765.25 20.0% $33.27 10 1966 
6 20 8 $ 132.50 40.0% $16.56 2 1955 

TIE 
6 31 11 $ 233.50 35.5% $21.23 3 1961 
7 108 39 $ 450.25 36.1% $11.54 6 1963 
8 146 34 $ 570.54 23.3% $16.78 1967 
9 25 10 $ 102.00 40.0% $10.20 9 1957 

10 29 4 $ 88.50 13.8% $22.13 12 1959 
11 26 6 $ 67.00 23.1% $11.17 8 1934 

TIE 
11 19 6 $ 55.00 31.6% $ 9.17 13 1956 
12 17 1 $ 5.00 5.9% $ 5.00 4 1958 

855 272 $6163.43 

AAG II AAG I AAG II AAG I 
Pre-1954 Alumni, Friends, 
Matching Gift Donors 25 6 $1210.50 $ 115.00 
Alumni (since 1953) 272 196 $6163.43 $2613.18 

297 202 $7373.93 $2728.18 

Carol Reiner Memorial Fund - $102.00 
WCDR-FM - $68.85 

AAG II AAG I 
Average of Gifts 

Maddox Hall Lounge - $10.00 
Fulfillment of Faith - $81.00 
Printshop Equipment - $100.00 

Per Donor $22.66 $13.33 

Business Office Remodeling Fund-$50.00 
Student Aid - $75.00 

Total % of 
Participation 31.8 29.3 

Faculty Offices - $10.00 
Library - $1883.00 
Book Club -- $1427.00 
General Fund - $3567.08 

Rev. Verne Kirby ('55) is planning to 
leave on furlough in July, Temperature 
in Ancho:r Point, Alaska has been 31 
below. Prayer is asked for a deputation 
schedule and for the furtherance of 
Helen's education when they return to 
the U.S. 

ALUMNI OF NOTE 
Raymond Davis ('66) was promoted 

to Army private pay g r a d e E~2 two 
months early upon completion of basic 
combat training a.t For,t Dix, New Jersey 
for outstanding accomplishment. 

Rev. William Yost ('57) is full-time 
protestant chaplain at the Pennhurst 
State School and Hospifal in Spring Oity, 
Pennsylvania. This institution cares for 
3000 mentally retarded patients of which

0 

1438 are pro,tesitants. 

Increase in Giving ( 59 % ) 

2nd Lt. Ted Jager Jr. ('66) was mar­
ried December 28th to Carole Clubine in 
Grand Rapids, Michigan. 

Harold Rodin ('63) has opened his own 
real estate office in Xenia, Ohio. 

James Hamilton ('64) is employed by 
Generail Motors as an accountant. 

David and Peggy Howard Mears (NG) 
have a new daughter, Deborah Susan, 
bo:rn January 14th. 

Carolyn Diveley ( '64) secretary to the 
Director of Development, was married 
to Mr. Dale Thompson ('68) March 16. 

Cedar Day - May 10 .. 11 
ALUMNI SPRING BANQUET 
AND BUSINESS MEETING 

June 7 - 8 



YELLOW JACKETS E D S ASON 10-14 

Bruce McDonald 

Al Knott 

The 1967 - 68 
edition of the 
Cedarville Yellow 
Jackets was high­
lighted by the 
performances of 
Bruce McDonald, 
voted team MViP, 
and Al K n o t t, 
who was named 
to the N AIA All­
Star 1squad for 
the fourth time. 

McDonald, a 
junior, 1 e d the 
Mid-Ohio League 
with a 24.6 
points per game 
average and was 
given Honorable 
Mention on the 
NAIA District 22 
All - Star team. 

Knott, looking for professional opportu­
nity, climaxed a 2000-plus point career 
with a 22.1 scoring average and a 11.8 
rebounding average, 

LARRY WAITE 
TO PHILIPPINES 

Larry Waite, 6'3", 190 lb. senior for­
ward of the Cedarville College Yellow 

Larry Waite 

Jackets basket­
ball t e a m has 
been selected to 
travel with the 
Crusaders b a s­
k e t b a 11 team 
throughout t h e 
P h i 1 i p pin e Is­
lands this sum­
mer. 

Mr. Waite was 
chosen because 
of his Chrilstian 

character and commitment and basket­
ball ability to play as a Crusader for 
the Overseas Crusade Mission Board of 
California. The team uses the medium 
of basketball to present the Christian 
message to contacts supplied by mis­
sionaries on the field. Larry's :6irst three 
weeks will be spent in concentrated bas­
ketball action along with spiritual and 
athletic clinics. The remainder of his 
summer wm afford him opportunity to 
test his inclination to pursue missionary 
work as a career as he becomes involved 
in Bible Clubs, high school assemblies, 
church education, and other forms of 
Christian service in addition to basket­
ball. 

Between now and the departure date 
of June 10, Larry must raise $1400 as 
personal expense money for his trip, He 
is available for speaking engagements 
in churches, clubs, etc. and may be con­
tacted at Cedarville College, Cedarville, 
Ohio 4.5314 ( 513 -766-2211). 

CLASS AGENT PROFILE 

Serving the 
C 1 a s s of 1961 
and the college 
is Louis J. 
Schraam, a fifth 
grade teacher in 
Utica, Michigan. 
Mr. Schraam 
graduated from 
Moody Bible In­
stitute, received 

a bachelor's degree in history fro m 
Cedarville College, and then earned a 
masters degree from Butler University 
in elementary education and administra­
tion. Mr. Schraam is the father of three 
children. 
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